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Statewide, August’s weather was a little warmer and a little wetter 
than usual.  Relative to the 20th century average, the temperature 
averaged +1.3°F above the mean of 79.3 °F and precipitation was 
+0.58 inches above the normal of 4.34 inches.

Temperature-wise, the first and last weeks of the month were 
blessed with cooler than normal weather while the peak tempera-
tures occurred near the middle of the month.  The lower humidity 
near the end of the month was partly a consequence of the broad 
circulation of hurricane Dorian.  

Hottest daily extremes were recorded in Helena (105°F) and 
Childersburg Water Plant (104°F).  In all, 41 stations experienced 
at least one day in triple digits.  On the other end of the thermom-

eter scale was the US Forest Service Station at Liri, about 5 miles SSW of Mentone, which bot-
tomed out at 50°F.

Though the statewide average rainfall was 4.92 inches, there was the usual distribution of very wet 
and very dry stations.  A CoCoRaHS observer south of Theodore (south of Mobile) measured 12.96 
inches in August.  Sixteen other stations topped out at more than ten inches for the month and were 
found from Muscle Shoals and Florence in the far north to stations near Theodore south of Mobile.  
Muscle Shoals was pounded with over 7 inches on the 25th alone which created flooding problems 
for many residents. Dry areas (about two inches or less for the month) also ranged from the north 
(e.g. Courtland) to the south (e.g. Enterprise) and several stations in between.

Meteorological summer is defined as June, July and August.  I have produced and published an 
index of Alabama daily summer maximum temperatures that goes all the way back to 1883 (137 
summers).  Now that the “official” summer is in the books (though September can still be hot), I 
find that the summer of 2019 was only a quarter of a degree F above the long-term average – very 
close to normal.  The hottest summer remains 1954 when each day averaged 4.7 °F above the 
normal and the coldest was 1967 at -3.7 °F below the long-term average (See chart below).
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